
 

 
SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

As summer holidays are fast approaching, here are a couple of quick reminders. 
 

1. No burning is permitted on  legal holidays.  However, recreational fires are allowed. 
 

2. The Township follows the State fireworks regulations.  This link https://www.pa.gov/agencies/
psp/resources/safety-resources/fireworks-faq.html has “Frequently Asked Questions”  regard-
ing PA fireworks.  This is an excerpt of restrictions. 

 

• Cannot be ignited or discharged on public or private property without express permission 
of the property owner. 

 

• Cannot be directed at another person. 
 

• Cannot be discharged from or directed at a building or vehicle. 
 

• Cannot be discharged within 150 feet of a building or vehicle regardless if the building or 
vehicle is owned by the user of the consumer fireworks. 

 

• Cannot be discharged while the person is under the influence of alcohol, a controlled sub-
stance or another drug. 

 

• Municipalities may restrict use of consumer fireworks between 10 p.m. and 10 a.m. except:  
July 2, 3, 4 and Dec. 31 when they may be used until 1 a.m.  If July 4 falls on a Tuesday, 
Wednesday, or Thursday they may be used until 1 a.m. on the immediately preceding and 
following Friday and Saturday 

 

Please have a safe and fun filled Summer. 
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ROAD PROJECTS 
Portman Road base will be repaired. Harris Road 
base will be repaired and paved. 
 

Bonniebrook Road, McClellen Drive, McFadden 
Road and Sullivan Road will be seal coated. 
 

Vogleyville Road Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG) Project is in the engineering phase.  
Depending on the timing, the project may begin 
this year. If not, it will commence next year. 
 

When available, the start dates will be posted on 
the Township’s website. 
 

Thank you in advance for your patience and un-
derstanding of delays and road closures. 

COMMUNITY EVENT 
A great way to wrap-up Summer is the   

 

Herman VFC Community Day  
789 Herman Road 
Butler, PA  16002 

  

Saturday, September 6, 2025  
 4:00 p.m. until  the fireworks display. 

 

Free hamburgers, hot dogs and a refreshing drink 
are provided. 
 

There will be kid activities, emergency vehicles dis-
play, live entertainment, and much, much more.  
For any questions, please call the Herman VFC office 
at 724-287-0836. 
 

Hope to see you there. 
 



 

LANDSCAPING & SHRUBBERY 
When landscaping and planting shrubbery, please take into consideration the Township’s right-of-way .  If 
the landscaping or shrubbery encroaches onto the right-of-way and road work is needed, the landscaping 
or shrubbery will be trimmed or removed to accommodate the road department’s ability to maintain the 
road.   
 

Not all roads have the same right-of-way distance.  When in doubt, please call the Township office at 724-
2825-1168. 

BURNING PRECAUTIONS 
Please do not burn on dry or windy days.  Always use extra caution and have an adequate water source 
available .   For large controlled burns, please call Non-Emergency 911 services at 724-287-7769 so that a 
false alarm will not occurred.  You can be fined for leaving a fire unattended. 
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GENERAL INFORMATION 
Office Hours 

Monday—Friday 
9:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. 

 

Office Phone Number: 
724-285-1168 

 

Municipal Building Address: 
502 Bonniebrook Road  

Butler, PA  16002 
 

Email: 
summittwp1@zoominternet.net 

 

Website: 
www.summittwp.org 

TOWNSHIP OFFICIALS  
The following individuals can be 

reached at 724-285-1168 
Supervisors 

Willie Adams, Rick Green & Larry Osche 
Secretary/Treasurer/Zoning Officer 

Roxann Stickney 
Zoning Field Officer 

Chuck Montag 
 

Sewage Enforcement Officer 
Doug Duncan  
724-679-4860 

 

Tax Collector 
Kathy Oesterling 

724-283-4645 

MEETING DATES & TIMES 

 All meetings are held each month at 
the  municipal building. 

  

Board of Supervisors  
1st & 3rd Wednesday at 6:45 p.m.  

July 2, 2025 meeting will not be held. 
  

Planning Commission 
2nd Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

  

Summit Authority 
2nd Thursday at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Zoning Hearing Board 
As needed basis. 
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